
Approved 

Short-Term Rentals subcommittee 

July 24, 1:30 p.m. 

Superintendent’s Conference Room  

Attending: Pam Kueber, Deb Rimmler, Kate McNulty-Vaughan, David Neubert, Ken Fowler 

Documents at meeting: 

• 7/24 version draft of outreach/listening tour document 

• Update of process plan with stakeholder list at front 

Minutes: 

Ken updated that he had heard that the state legislature may act on short-term rental legislation in 

October. It was noted that Gordon Bailey, the regional building inspector, had suggested that we feed 

any of our concerns about inspections issues into the state. 

Ken suggested that with the summer so busy, we go on a hiatus until after Labor Day. The group agreed, 

set its next meeting Sept. 11. During the interim, subcommittee members could “test” the listening tour 

document. 

Everyone looked at the latest changes the listening tour document. It included the manual count of 

short-term rentals presently on the market on Airbnb, HomeAway and Flipkey; and it incorporated 

policy goals taken from the summary last week. 

It was noted that the Chamber of Commerce had reported that during the weekend of July 15 in Lenox, 

hotel rooms were very tight – only two left! 

Respectfully submitted,  

Pam Kueber 


